[image: image1.png]North Carolina 7}!

COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families

Date/Time:   December 11, 2020
Location: Zoom Meeting (Pandemic)
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Zoom Attendants: Angel Goodwine Batts, Kristy Blackwell, Chandrika Brown, Gina Brown, DeVault Clevenger, Renee Cordero, Bob Crayton, Teka Dempson, Beth Field, Lacy Flintall, Stacie Forrest, Sonja Frison, Janeen Gingrich, Mary Ann Haskell, Tanisha Holder, Kathy Hotelling, Bill Hussey, Libby Jones, Stacy Justiss, Lara Kehle, Noel Thomas-Lester, Sandy Mann, Jennifer Meade, Mary Miller, Kamu Mimy, Ashely Bass- Mitchell, Laura Muse, Katger Perrotta, Casey Pruitt, Annette Richardson, Susan Robinson Virginia Rodillas, Joanne Scaturro, Joe Simmons, Margaret Soler, Pat Solomon, Dianne Walker
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-Chairs convened the meeting. 


	Approval of Minutes
	Motion made to approve the November 13, 2020 minutes. Motion carried to approve the minutes after corrections have been made.


	Opening Remarks: 

Meeting Topics:
End of Meeting:
Next Agenda

Next Meeting Scheduled:

Listserv Info:

Website:
Facebook: 

Pinterest:

Instagram:

Minutes:
	The Co-chairs stated today’s meeting will consist of each sub-committees annual reports for 2020. Members were asked to place questions in the chatbox which will be monitored and shared with each presenter providing them an opportunity to respond after completing their presentation. and we will read them when the subcommittees have finished reporting. If we do not get to them, we will send each question to the appropriate co-chairs and they will respond to your question.
Disclosure: The recording of this meeting is located on our website for further viewing.

Topic: Sub-Committee Report Out on accomplishments this year, 2020:
School-Based Mental Health (SBMH)- Co-Chairs Bill Hussey and Pat Solomon
· This subcommittee has recently started meeting again and the second meeting is scheduled for today, after the collaborative meeting. 
· Our committee will be organizing and creating smaller goals over the new year.
· To primary drive statements, we want to be sure we are bringing family voice to the committee
· This committee must be connected to other programs out in the communities and members must understand how we will be moving forward
· In the upcoming year, 2021, we will have more to share and build in accountability
· The focus of this group will set priorities around children, youth, and families' mental health to better drive outcomes.

* For more information/comments/questions/concerns please reach out to the co-chairs Pat Solomon, phsolomon54@icloud.com and Bill Hussey, billhussey02@gmail.com
Training Committee- Co-Chairs Joanne Scaturro and Teka Dempson

· CFT TOT training is being completed virtually due to COVID-19.

· Technical assistance was provided to the co-chairs before completing the training with January participants. This was done to ensure the fidelity of the training remained.

· We also worked with cross-system agencies to identify training to support staff for the Tailored Plan.

· We are working with UNC IT staff regarding the training portal NCCTI (North Carolina Collaborative Training Institute)
· Due to the challenges many agencies and organizations are addressing during COVID -19 the online training has been reduced temporarily to $22.50 which is half price. January 15, 2021, Online training will go back to the original cost of $45.00. These fees are per module. Family members desiring to take this training should contact Renee Cordero.

· The Helping Hand Portal will be down for a short period due to transitioning all trainings to the Helping Hand Portal.

· If you have trainings you would like to place on the Helping Hand Portal contact the co-chairs.

· All trainings on the Helping Hands Portal are intended to be free at this time.

· The Helping Hands Portal was created and supported by members of the NC State Collaborative Marketing Committee Brandon Alexander, Renee Cordero, and Joanne Scaturro

· Virtual training for current CFT trainers is being planned. This will address the high demand and need to continue Child and Family Team meetings as well as training.

* For more information/comments/questions/concerns please reach out to the co-chairs Joanne Scaturro joanne2653@aol.com and Teka Dempson < teka15demp@yahoo.com>

Policy and Research Committee- Co-Chairs Stacy Justiss and Joanne Scaturro
· Developed and co-sponsored four Policy Institutes

· Provided weekly legislative updates that included opportunities for feedback from all readers.

· Communicated quick action alerts, which were sent to NC State Collaborative members

· Developed and received feedback on the NC Child Well-Being Transformation Council recommendations.

· Sent comments and recommendations to key leaders on addressing COVID-19.

· Provided Medicaid Transformation recommendations to incorporate Family Partner language

· Recruited new members for the Policy and Research Work Group to widened the diverse perspectives.
· Stacy reviewed the 2020 Regional Institutes External Report which lists how many attendants were in each of the regional institutes, as well as the speakers & topics along with the keynote speakers for each regional institute. Very informative report.

* For more information/comments/questions/concerns please reach out to the co-chairs Joanne Scaturro joanne2653@aol.com and Stacy Justiss sjustiss@ncfamiliesunited.org
Membership & Sustainability Committee- Co-Chairs Sonja Frison and Mary Lloyd
· Areas covered in report out: 

· 1. Task and Updates  2. Survey Results 3. Orientation checklist

1. Find ways to involve very busy committee members so can get more feedback; 2020-Team offered orientation date after a SOC meeting but this was canceled due to COVID; Reach out to local collaboratives with materials and resources for usage if they want them; Send out a survey to new members- Developed Survey of Membership for System of Care Collaborative; Provide information to local collaboratives on New Member orientation and training matrix and offer that they can adapt locally; Buddy program on hold until identifying the lead person to spearhead (revisit in 2021)

2. 34 participants overall- we are only including state collaborative answers. For a comprehensive view of questions asked and how each was identified/answered, view PowerPoint slide #6-17 available on the Collaborative website.

3. Developed a membership orientation letter about what the committee is about; provide a discussion opportunity of what our mission is as a committee

* For more information/comments/questions/concerns please reach out to the co-chairs Sonja Frison slfrison@uncg.edu and Mary Lloyd, Marylloyd20@yahoo.com
Transition Age Youth (TAY) Committee- Co-Chairs Ashley Bass Mitchell and Lacy Flintall

· We established and grew partnerships throughout the state relating to transition-age youth services for ages 12-35 years old
· We were able to build relationships across the state and share resources 

· Youth Panel presented on what is and what is not working for them as well as what skills sets can be practiced 

· Grow membership in our committee and interest of what we are striving to achieve within this committee

· Shared feedback on the Youth Expos in committees, breeze calls with the state System of Care Coordinator, Terri Grant as well as other SOC Coordinators across the state.

· Mentimeter was the technical forum used that allowed youth to share their voice.  This was successful since the youth was able to submit answers while remaining anonymous.

· Programs in the works: 

1. Juvenile Justice forum

2. Continue to grow membership

3. Develop a statewide resource guide

4. Establish a new interaction forum for youth and young adults across the state

5. December 21, 2020, Youth Expo in Alamance County

Comment: A request was made to add Marketing and Communication Co-Chairs Renee Cordero and Beth Field to the TAY elist for information sharing/highlighting in “The Collaborative Pulse” Newsletter.

*For more information/comments/questions/concerns please reach out to the co-chairs Ashley Bass-Mitchell, abassmitchell@alliancehealthplan.org and Lacy Flintall, lacyflintall@gmail.com
Marketing and Communication Committee- Co-Chairs Renee Cordero and Beth Field

· Review of members

· The 2020 overall Goal was to make the State Collaborative even more relevant to key stakeholders in North Carolina
· Shifted our focus to up our social media presence due to COVID-19

· Key accomplishments in 2020-

1. Developed State Collaborative Newsletter- 4 issues disseminated and the fifth one will go out next week

2. Added Awareness Campaigns & Newsletters tab/page on the website
3. Increased social media presence

4. Targeted certain behavior health topics such as Suicide Awareness
5. Assisted in publicity and social media quote pages for each person on Founder’s Day panel
6. Developed Infographic and social media around Children’s Mental Health Month
7. Supported subcommittees

· Next steps -we won’t go into the whole list but will highlight a few 

1. Continued focus on forwarding State Collaborative priorities
2. Survey (develop Survey Monkey) Local Collaboratives and priority stakeholders

to elicit what type of info is most valuable for them to receive from State Collaborative
3. Find ways to make family and youth more visible at all meetings and communications
4. Continued emphasis on TAY, legislators, school-based mental health stakeholders
5. Key issues of interest: Children’s Mental Health, SOC, Medicaid Expansion, School-Based Mental Health, Social Determinants of Health, Transition Age Youth, Foster Care
6. Total review and update of the website
* For more information/comments/questions/concerns please reach out to the co-chairs Renee Cordero, CorderoRH@gmail.com and Elizabeth Field, fasdinformed@gmail.com
Executive Committee (Elected Officers)- Chandrika Brown, Ashley Bass-Mitchell, Joanne Scaturro, Teka Dempson, Susan Robinson

· March 13 meeting was cancel due to COVID-19

· We are open to meet with subcommittee Co-Chairs

· Attendance has increased

· New faces and new ideas

· New leadership for the School Base Mental Health committee (SBMH)
· Acknowledged the youth voice through youth panels, trainings, exposure in collaborative meetings

· We became aware the Zoom format has worked well for the NC State Collaborative meetings This virtual method seems to be the most successful during COVID-19.

· We recognize as an Executive committee we have not only been supportive of our members but we have also been attentive to the concerns brought to our attention

· We partnered with Danette McCain to provided a System of Care Cultural Awareness training

· We recognize as the Exec Committee of the NC State Collaborative we have collectively risen and met many challenges during this unprecedented time
* For more information/comments/questions/concerns please reach out to the Collaborative Co-chairs Ashley Bass-Mitchell, abassmitchell@alliancehealthplan.org and Chandrika Brown, CBrown@ncfamiliesunited.com
Announcement: From all of us to all of you, Happy Holidays.  Please remain safe.
Adjourned at 12:04 pm
Agenda shared through the collaborative listserv.

The next meeting is scheduled for January 8, 2021.
Where: Zoom Meeting 
This is a recurring link for the State Collaborative Meeting from 10-12noon.  

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7952104231?pwd=Y3NVd056QWJwQ1JValVzTGw5MVM1Zz09
Meeting ID: 795 210 4231

Passcode: 047350
**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164

 www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found at the bottom of the home page
https://www.facebook.com/nccollaborative/
https://www.pinterest.com/collaborative2694/
https://www.instagram.com/nccollaborative/
Respectfully submitted by Renee Cordero and Teka Dempson
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